11 April 2007

PUBLIC WORKS COMMITTEE

The Hon Judi Moylan MP - !
Chair 2 4 APR 2007\J
Parliamentary Standing Committee on Public Works

Parliament House RECEIVED (¢ C""%
CANBERRA ACT 2600 S

2.

Dear Ms Moylan SUBMISSION ...." ...

Thank you for your letter of 3" April advising me of the Committees enquiry
into the proposed new leased premises for the Australian Customs Service at
No. 1 Airport Drive.

| currently have no issues with the proposal.

I would however point out the ongoing strain on the road network in the local
area. This is particularly evident at the Nudgee Road/East-West Arterial
intersection and at the Airport Drive/Gateway Motorway roundabout. Both
intersections require substantial and extensive works in order to increase
capacity and improve travel times.

Clearly the State Government must act to improve these parts of the road
network to enhance access not only to those proposing air travel but to the
Airport precinct as a whole.

Thank you for the opportunity to comment.

Yours sincerely

[ o L dsth

Tim Nicholls MP
Member for Clayfield
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